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April 8, 2019
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Elizabeth Mallett, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Update

As you may remember, the NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) serves as the central repository for information utilized by the wholesale electric industry.  With the goal of improving efficiency and user experience, an update containing several minor changes to the NAESB EIR went live on February 27, 2019. The update included an expansion of the audit trail as well as the addition of a historical viewing mode. Additionally, users now have the ability to register for expanded alarms related to the removal of data objects from the system due to entity expiration. Finally, the update added a validation check to prevent simultaneous approvals/denials of a data object and corrected issues with the BA-BA adjacencies display and registry notifications. Back in October, modifications were implemented to the NAESB EIR to more accurately reflect the roles of NAESB and the system administrator regarding ownership and management of the tool.  As part of those modifications, updates were made to the registry homepage, login page, and the registry documentation.
Last year, two EIR Enhancement Requests – ER18001 and ER18002 – were submitted from Southwest Power Pool. ER18001 requested modifications to the EIR to modify the procedure for the subscription renewal process. ER18002 requested modifications to the pseudo-tie registration process to allow for the ability to identify whether a pseudo-tie is serving load or generation. Per the EIR Enhancement Request Process, the WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS) reviewed both requests. NAESB staff worked with the system administrator to obtain the additional needed documentation for ER18002, which was presented along with the request and recommendation of the WEQ CISS to the NAESB Managing Committee for consideration. NAESB staff is still coordinating with the system administrator to obtain the additional needed documentation for ER18001.
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